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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee
being held at the Westway Centre, Chaldon Road at 
2.00 pm on Friday 11th August 2023
Present: Cllr G Duck (Chair), Cllr D Carpenter, Cllr G Dennis, Cllr M Grasso, 
Cllr V. Robinson, Mrs D Brent (Co-opted).

Minutes taken by Cllr M Grasso 
In attendance: Cllr J Webster
PL23/20
Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence. None received.
PL23/21
Declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest arising from the agenda.

PL23/22
Public Forum

A resident attended to discuss concerns regarding application 2023/862. The Parish Councillors comments were discussed with the resident who was also advised to seek the assistance of the District Councillors for Westway, Taylor O’Driscoll and Helen Bilton. 
PL23/23
Minutes
To be circulated and signed at the next planning meeting, to be signed as a true record at the next planning meeting, 1st September along with those from the previous meeting held 21st July.
PL23/24
Recent decisions
To note recent decisions.
These included 2023/557 The Golden Lion proposal. Concerns regarding the flood risk to the area by any development. Did the developer’s liaise with the Flood Authority?
PL23/25
Planning applications



Caterham on the Hill Parish Council

List w/e 23.07.23:

2018/1444/Cond5: 55a High Street – 2/3 storey block of six flats, discharge of condition 5. Partially discharged in 2022 under 2018/1444/Cond3.

“Objection:

Despite having been validated on 11th July, this application has no supporting documents on the portal, only an application form. Please rectify this and extend the consultation period, because so far the Parish Council is unable to fulfil its role as a statutory consultee in responding to planning applications.” 

2023/865/TPO: 38 Gwynne Road – fell Norway Maple and replace with Scots Pine.

“Comment:

The Parish Council notes that the decayed and dying condition of the maple and welcomes the applicant’s inclusion in the proposal of a replacement (Scots Pine, heavy standard size). If consent is granted, we ask the Tree Officer to include a planning condition to that effect and to ensure that the replacement also has TPO status. This was originally given in recognition of the group amenity and historical value of the trees along the old hospital boundary wall, retained as part of the design when these developments were constructed. That remains the case, despite the loss of mature trees along the boundary in recent years. Therefore, collectively, this group should be regarded as at risk”
                          List w/e 30.07.23:


No applications

List w/e 06.08.23:

2023/862: garage to rear of 197 Coulsdon Road – replace derelict garage with new detached garage with office accommodation above and an off-street parking space.

“Objection:

There is insufficient supporting information regarding key material considerations. This is a dense residential cul de sac and the Parish Council is concerned about the potential impact of business premises upon the amenity of near neighbours. No information is given about what the ground floor would be used for, apart from a potential parking space. Would it become a workshop? What activities would take place there? What would the hours of working be? Would customers visit the office premises? Would the ground floor be used for storage via van deliveries? 

The vehicle exit from Coulsdon Place onto Coulsdon Road is particularly difficult, across two lanes of traffic adjoining a busy traffic light junction. That problem would also apply during demolition and construction with delivery of plant and materials likely to affect the health, safety and welfare of neighbours. Further clarification of the proposed use of the building is required and the Highway Authority should be consulted. 

There is also a major error regarding flood risk. The application has ignored the well-known medium to high risk surface water flow path adjacent to the site. Properties along this route flooded badly in 2016. Excess storm water from the Tesco car park and Coulsdon Road migrates east across these properties and down into Banstead Road. It also contributes to sewer surcharge and overflow into the streets in the Banstead Road/Milton Road area which is one of the most vulnerable locations on that route.

The drain and sewer network here is already overloaded. This is the cumulative effect of decades of infill development without infrastructure upgrade. Since 2016 it has become essential that any further infill can demonstrate no off-site surface water flows or sewer overload and that the Lead Local Flood Authority is consulted. 

Otherwise the current LLFA project to flood-proof vulnerable properties in the vicinity will be undermined and  it will be impossible to achieve sustainable development. At present the DAS mentions soakaways and SUDS in passing. There would be no open space within the development so how would this be achieved - within the garden of the host dwelling? No information is given. At very least, an outline SUDS proposal and drawing showing how the drainage and sewer connections would work is required.”

2023/934/TPO: 9 Porkele Place – reduce oak canopy by 1.5m - 3.0 m.

“Objection:

There is no justification for these works. The tree is neither in proximity to the application dwelling nor within its garden curtilage. It is located on communal green space belonging to the adjacent development to the north. That landowner must be consulted.

The Parish Council maintains its objection under the previous refused application, resubmitted as follows:

Note to Clerk – add objection to 2023/425/TPO

2023/937/TPO: 4 Gibson Way – fell sweet chestnut, leaving 30 cm stump to regenerate.

The tree is confirmed as dead. No comment.
PL23/26
Issues regarding the TDC Planning Portal
The following five topics arose as major concerns in the planning portal inhibiting the Parish Councillors from executing their duty to monitor and comment on applications:
1. Response one to another

2. Some applications are validated which clearly should not be

3. Plans are not uploaded in timely fashion to allow comment

4. General technological issues to the site viz access, downloading

5. Early proactive engagement with the Neighbourhood Plan


Cllrs Duck and Dennis to write a report with the above categories including examples. 

The report to be sent to TDC from the Planning Committee, with copies to Cllr Webster. Should a satisfactory response not be forthcoming the Parish full council are to be informed. 

A letter of invitation to be sent the chairs of Valley and Hill Parish council extended to Cliff Thurlow to discuss the above matters.

Meeting closed at 15.00 hrs.

